TO:

FROM:

DATE:

MEMORANDUM

Janice M. Johnson-Martin, Clerk/Treasurer, City of Racine

Julie A. Anderson, Director, Racine County Planning and Development Department
David A. Schilling, Principal Planner, SEWRPC

June 9, 2009

SUBJECT: DRAFT MULTI-JURISDICTIONAL COMPREHENSIVE PLAN FOR RACINE

COUNTY

All 17 cities, villages, and towns in Racine County have been working with the Southeastern Wisconsin
Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC), Racine County, and UW-Extension to prepare a multi-
jurisdictional comprehensive plan for Racine County under Section 66.1001 of the Wisconsin Statutes. It
is anticipated that the plan will be adopted by Racine County as well as by the followmg communities as
their local comprehensive plan:

City of Burlington Village of Waterford
City of Racine* Village of Wind Point
Village of Caledonia Town of Burlington
Village of Elmwood Park Town of Dover
Village of Mt. Pleasant Town of Norway
Village of North Bay Town of Raymond
Village of Rochester Town of Waterford
Village of Sturtevant Town of Yorkville
Village of Union Grove

*The City of Racine will adopt a separate City comprehensive plan that is based on the
County multi-jurisdictional plan.

A paper copy of the draft plan and a CD containing a digital copy of the draft plan are enclosed for review
in advance of the upcoming open house/public hearing. Section 66.1001 (4) (b) of the Statutes requires
that adopted comprehensive plans be distributed to the following:

1.

2.

3.
4,
5

Every governmental body that is located in whole or in part within the boundaries of the local
government preparing the plan.

The clerk of every County and local government adjacent to the local government preparing the
plan.

The Department of Administration.

The regional planning commission in which the local government is located.

The public library that serves the area in which the local government is located.

A copy of the attached CD will be sent to the agencies and governmental units to fulfill the statutory
requirement. A paper copy of the plan has been provided to the five public libraries in Racine County and
the Racine County Planning and Development Department, and is available for review at those locations.
The draft plan can also be viewed online at http://racine.uwex.edu/SmartGrowth/html.




-

Please contact Julie Anderson at (262) 886-8470, or David Schilling at (262) 547-6721 with any
questions regarding the comprehensive plan or the adoption process.
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Enclosures

cc: Ms. Julie A. Anderson, Racine County Planning and Development Department
Ms. Kristen Lie, UW-Extension




